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Branch Manager’s report.
I’ve said it before and I’ll say it again, “Logan Country Financial Services Limited is proud 
to be a locally owned and operated Logan business.” Our staff and Directors live locally 
and we trade in the Logan Country area. We opened a full service branch in Logan Village 
in 2006 and we are nurturing our agency and banking service centre to bring a full service 
branch to the people of Jimboomba.

With more than $250,000 and countless volunteer hours returned to our community 
already, we can say hand on heart that our sponsorships, grants and in-kind assistance 
over the past nine years have made a real and tangible difference in the lives of Logan 
Country people. Just ask the many local service clubs, churches, schools and sporting 
organisations we’ve supported.

Entering into the new 
financial year, it is business 
as usual. My goal for the 
coming 12 months is to 
continue the great work we 
have been doing in Logan 
Village and surrounding 
areas and to further 
expand our footprint in 
the Jimboomba area. I’m 
often asked when we will 
convert to a full branch in 
Jimboomba and the answer 
is simple, the community 
needs to support us, so 
we in turn can support the 
community. We’ve come a long way already, but we need you to bring your banking to us. 
With a significant portion of our profits being distributed back into our community each year, 
banking with us is in everybody’s best interests.

If you’d like to discuss your banking needs or find out more about what we do, please 
contact me or a member of my team in Logan Village (phone: 5546 3840) or at our Banking 
Service Centre in Jimboomba (phone: 5548 7220).

Kerry Menck 
Branch Manager

Upcoming events.
25 July True Grit

25 July Woodhill Billy Cart Derby

1-2 August Queensland Music 
Festival

16 August Logan Village Scouts 
sausage sizzle Bunnings 
Holmview

22 August Daffodil Ball at Emmaus 
College, Jimboomba

13 September Logan Country Music 
Festival on Logan Village 
Green

10-11 October Jimboomba Relay for Life

19 November Annual General Meeting

Annual General Meeting and 
Shareholder Function.
The Annual General Meeting for the Logan 
Country Community Bank® Branch will be 
held  
on 19 November 2015 at 
the Logan Village RSL, 
84 Miller  
Road, Logan Village 
QLD 4207 at 6.00pm.

Community Strengthening Manager Peter Dirkx, Corporate Manager 
Shaelene Hancock, Branch Manager Kerry Menck and Community 
Bank® company Directors at Risk Management Workshop.



Chairman’s update.
Logan Country Financial Services Limited continues to grow despite 
uncertainties in broader financial markets.

Our Directors and staff have been working hard to develop our 
company, expand our income, improve our brand recognition and 
solidify our reputation as a banking organisation that sincerely 
feeds into the prosperity of our community.

Our “one team, one vision” approach to expanding our business 
has allowed us to continue to meet shareholder expectations 
whilst exploring opportunities throughout Logan Country.

We continue to work toward opening a full branch in Jimboomba.

Kerry and the branch team have rolled out the welcome mat to 
homeowners and local businesses inviting the community to 
experience first-hand the Bendigo difference.

Together we continue to foster worthwhile community partnerships 
which contribute to the growth, strength and resilience of our 
community.

This year’s Hope sponsorship of Jimboomba’s Relay for life is of 
particular significance given Lesley’s battle with cancer. We wish 
Lesley well as she continues her recovery.

The Board, branch and agency team will be out in force on  
10 and 11 October to show our support to Lesley and the one in 
two Queenslanders who will develop cancer in their lifetimes.

Speaking of the Cancer Council, it is with a heavy heart we farewell 
our Corporate Manager and Company Secretary Shaelene Hancock. 
Shaelene will be leaving us at the end of July to take up a full time 
position at the Cancer Council in Brisbane.

On behalf of the Board, Branch Manager, our staff and agency 
I would like to formally thank Shaelene for the tremendous 
contribution she has made to our business. Over the past four 
years Shaelene has contributed enormously to the professionalism 
of our organisation and has become a trusted and respected 
member of not only our team, but the entire community.

We all wish Shaelene every success in her future endeavours.

Finally, I’d like to thank you, Logan Country, for your support as 
we strive to grow our business and share the benefits of the 
Community Bank® model.

Paul Casbolt  
Chairman

Shareholder details.
To keep abreast of company updates and to ensure the accuracy 
of the share registry, shareholders please contact the branch 
on 5546 3840 to advise of any changes of address, telephone 
number, email etc.

Share trading.
Shares in the Community Bank® company, Logan Country Financial 
Services Limited, are available for sale to investors with an interest 
in the Logan Country community.

Contract the branch staff on 5546 3840 for further details.

All the fun of the fair.
A free family fun day at My 
Home and the River in Logan 
Village drew crowds from 
near and far to celebrate 
the opening of the estate’s 
playground.

Families were treated to 
classic vehicle displays, a 
petting zoo, face painting, 
amusements and an 
assortment of static displays.

The Logan Country Community 
Bank® branch army were out 
in force to support the Logan 
Village Lions Club in feeding 
the masses.

“It’s a backyard barbie on a grand scale,” said project co-developer 
Geoff Kerkow.

The gift of reading.
The Community Bank® branch’s 
Romayne Farrer is a passionate 
advocate for Quota’s QuoCKa 
reading program at Flagstone 
State School.

The QuoCKa (Quota, Cops ‘N’ 
Kids) program helps students to 
improve their literacy skills and 
encourages a love of reading.

 “The rewards you get from 
reading are immense,” Rom said.

“Just seeing the faces of those 
kids is so delightful.”

The program relies upon volunteers giving their time to read with 
the children and the local community for donations.

“Initially kids were very shy and behind in their literacy,” Rom said.

“Now their teachers are saying there is a vast improvement in 
children in those year levels.”

“The kids love it and are just so excited to have someone read with 
them a story,” she said.

 

Chair Paul Casbolt, Vice Chair Laurie Koranski and Station Manager Radio 
Logan 101FM Terry Blacker.

Lion’s Shaarni Wigg and Director Allan 
Pettigrew.

Branch team member Romayne 
Farrer.



Lyon to lead Lions.
The Lions Club of Logan Village 
welcomed Eleanor Lyon as president 
at the club’s annual change 
over dinner at the Logan Village 
Community Hall.

The Community Bank® branch has 
been long time sponsors and friends 
of the Lions Club, with Directors Gary 
Hastings and Laurie Koranski joining 
in the celebrations.

Eleanor publicly congratulated and 
thanked the outgoing committee and 
extended a warm welcome to the 
incoming team.

“I feel I have been afforded a great 
honour to be the Logan Village Lions 
next President,” she said.

“I have been impressed by the 
dedication of all our members and 
their hard work to make us able to 
support so many worthy causes.”

“We have seen the successful establishment of the Men’s Shed and I hope we can 
do something for the ladies.”

“Most women I know have their own special interest groups, so I am open to ideas 
… to enhance the lives of women in our community,” Eleanor said.

Farewell Shaelene.
Corporate Manager and Company Secretary 
Shaelene Hancock is leaving the Logan Country 
Community Bank® Branch to take up a position at 
Cancer Council Queensland.

Following a four year stint working with Community 
Bank® company shareholders and supporting Board 
and branch staff, the popular and vivacious wife 
and mother of two is looking to spread her wings in 
the not-for-profit sector.

“Leaving the branch has been a very hard decision 
as I’ve absolutely loved my role and work with such 
terrific people,” Shaelene said.

“I love the support I’ve received from our Board of 
Directors and really admire their commitment to the 

successful running of our company, particularly as they are all volunteers.”

“Our branch and the whole Bendigo Bank team are fantastic and of course having 
the opportunity to meet so many wonderful people in our community is one of the 
things I’ll miss the most,” Shaelene said.

Shaelene lists several highlights over the past four years including participating 
in Jimboomba’s Relay for Life, supporting the House With No Steps in developing 
a sensory garden and utilising the extensive Bank network to develop various 
community projects across Logan Country.

“An achievement I’m extremely proud of is our involvement with the Logan Village 
Country Music Festival which commenced with the Logan Village Settlers Day event 
in 2013,” Shaelene said.

“Being part of the Organising Committee has been fantastic as it has included 
members of our Board, staff and of course our fantastic community, all working 
together to see the success of the Festival.”

Relaying for Lesley.

The Logan Country Community Bank® Branch, will 
once again participate in the Jimboomba Relay for 
Life at Hills College in October.

The Annual Hope Sponsors have an extra special 
reason to Relay this year with the branch’s 
beloved Lesley Wood having completed a round of 
chemotherapy to treat recurrent cancer.

“I have now finished the treatment and I am 
currently using a new drug that has just been 
released from trials,” Lesley said.

“I continued to work throughout my recent 
treatment and I think it was a great help to me to 
be able to continue working at Bendigo Bank, as 
the support they gave me was fantastic.”

“They made the weekly treatment more tolerable 
and also accepted me wearing my funny hats to 
work,” Lesley said.

Lesley was first diagnosed with breast cancer  
in 2003 and has bravely fought an on-again,  
off-again battle with the disease.

Lesley’s first Relay for Life event was nine years 
ago when she took to the track during the opening 
ceremony.

“Relay is important to me as a place where 
Survivors and Carers can gather together in a 
friendly and active environment to show that there 
is life after a cancer diagnoses even though you 
may feel that your life may never be the same 
again,” she said.

Regular Relay for Life team meetings are held in 
the Banking Service Centre in Jimboomba. 

Lesley with her husband Mick Wood.

Incoming President Eleanor Lyon being 
congratulated by Director Gary Hastings.

Corporate Manager and Company 
Secretary Shaelene Hancock.
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Logan Country Community Bank® Branch
Shop 2, 125 Wharf Street Centre, Logan Village Phone: 5546 3840

Opening hours: Monday to Friday 9.00am – 5.00pm and Saturday mornings 9.00am – 12 noon

Website: www.bendigobank.com.au/logan-country www.facebook.com/LoganCountryBranch twitter.com/bendigobank

Banking Service Centre and Agency: Quintessential Dental

Jimboomba Convenience Centre, 133-145 Brisbane Street, Jimboomba Phone: 5548 7220

Opening hours: Monday to Friday 9.00am – 4.00pm 

bendigobank.com.au

Scouts to Jamboree.
Dyb, dyb, dyb, 
dob, dob, dob!

The Logan Village 
Scouts are 
certainly doing 
their best to raise 
$6,500 to send 
a contingent 
to Jamboree in 
Sydney in January 
2016.

More than 12,000 
Scouts from all 
over Australia will participate in two weeks of fun, adventure and 
friendships.

Earlier this year Logan Country Community Bank® Branch provided 
the troop with much needed seed funding.

“The branch donated $500 and supplied us with people to assist 
us at three sausage sizzles,” said Scout leader Jason “Red Claw” 
Danbury.

“We have now raised over $4,500. The support from Logan Village 
Bendigo staff has been fantastic. Hopefully we will continue 
working together in future,” Mr Danbury said.

The Scouts next sausage sizzle will be at Bunnings Holmview on 
16 August.

Congratulations!
It has been 
a year since 
Branch Manager 
Kerry Menck 
joined Logan 
Country 
Community 
Bank® Branch.

Happy 
Anniversary 
Kerry!

Congratulations 
to Director 
Stacey 
McIntosh on 
being inducted as the 
President of the Rotary 
Club of Loganholme.

Alex Koranski, Director Laurie Koranski, Jarrod Lord, 
Jack Danbury and Scout Leader Jason Danbury.

Right: Director and 
Incoming Rotary 
Loganholme President 
Stacey McIntosh with 
District Governor John 
Crawford.

Above: Chairman Paul Casbolt, Branch Manager Kerry 
Menck and Agency Owner Dr Andrew Koranski from 
Jimboomba’s Quintessential Dental.

bendigobank.com.au/business

At Logan Country Community Bank® Branch 
we make it our business to make your 
business better. It’s why we’ve been awarded 
Business Bank of the Year by Roy Morgan for 
the fourth year in a row.

Drop into your nearest branch at 125 Wharf 
Street, Logan Village or phone 5546 3840 
to find out more.

Business Bank of the Year. Four years running.
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